MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

MARCH 8, 2007
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held on March 8, 2007 in the Commissioners courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.  The following board members were present: 
K. Hutson, Vice-chairperson
Dr. G. Costello


Dr. John Peterson

T. Townsend

B. Terhune


J. Harris, Chairperson
Vice-chairperson Hutson asked for a motion to approve the March minutes, Dr. Peterson made the motion, seconded by B. Terhune, motion carried.

Tim Hutson and Brian Weaver from the EMS spoke on their experience and training on Pandemic Flu Clinic in Alabama at Fort McClellan.  They provided handouts to the board members and the audience which detailed the threat of pandemic influenza along with the history of past pandemics.  They also attended training in southern Indiana provided by the Department of Energy on a mock radiation spill.  They were one of two teams from the area to attend and the only EMS based unit.  They received a superior rating by the Federal Government on the training.  The unit was just awarded Region 6 Mass Causalities Certification which will provide Delaware county EMS with a truck, trailer and equipment to provide aid for 300 causalities in an emergency situation.  Mr. Hutson and Mr. Weaver thanked the board for their past support and wanted them to know how much it has meant to Delaware County EMS and the services which are provided by the units.  
Vice-chairperson K. Hutson turned the meeting over to Chairperson J. Harris who arrived during the prior presentation.  Lynnetta Abram, Tammy White and Christiana Mann, Health Educators of the Health Department, spoke on the 1st Annual Helping Hands Fair which was held on February 22nd at the YWCA. The health educators were pleased with the attendance of the fair.  They gave everyone a copy of the vendor and participant evaluation results along with a copy of the vendor screening numbers.  The board members were pleased with the results as well.
R. Jones discussed the Tobacco Settlement Funds and how the board would need to discuss their plans for the monies before the 2008 budget hearings.
R. Jones passed out the monthly reports from the division of the health department.  
R. Jones reminded the board of the mold workshop on March 15th in the city building auditorium.  

R. Jones discussed the Health Needs Assessment recently completed for Delaware County.  The document is not public yet, but he discussed some of the findings.  The population is getting older; also the population has reduced over 10,000 since 2000 and the median household income has been reduced since 2000.  The document should become public within the next month.  Copies will be provided to the board.

The next meeting of the Board of Health was scheduled for April 12, 2007.  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health

Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer

